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PARISH OFFICE 

W4950 State Highway 86  

Ogema, WI   54459 

715-767-5155 

email:   office@1stfamily.org  

Web site:   www.1stfamily.org  

Office Hours: 8:30AM ñ12:30PM 

Monday - Thursday 
 

FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH ñOGEMA 

W4950 State Highway 86  

Ogema, WI   54459 

Worship Service:   9:00 AM  

3rd Sunday:   11:00 AM  

Fellowship after worship.  

Sunday School:   10:30 AM  

3rd Sunday:   9:30 AM  

(September to May)  
 

FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCHñWESTBORO 

N8909 Business Hwy. 13 

PO Box 214 

Westboro, WI   54490-0214 

Worship Service:   10:30 AM  

3rd Sunday: 9:00 AM  

Fellowship after worship.  

Sunday School:   9:30 AM  

3rd Sunday: None  (September to May)  
 

FIRST LUTHERAN CHURCH ñPRENTICE 

670 Main Street  

Prentice, WI  54556  

email:  firstzion715@gmail.com  

Office Hours: 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  

Tuesday -Thursday 

715-428-2575 

Worship Service:   10:30 AM  

CYF Wednesdays 3:30 -5:30 pm (Sept -Apr)  
 

ZION LUTHERAN CHURCHñBRANTWOOD 

N5090 County Road D  

Brantwood, WI  54513  

Worship Service:   8:30 AM  
 

 

 

Rev. Dr. Bob Giese, Associate Pastor  

847-899-7122 (cell)  

Email: pastor@1stfamily.org  
 

Pastor Paul Oppedahl, Bridge Pastor  

715-829-5287 (cell)  

Email: leadpastor@1stfamily.org  
 
 

 

Visitors and new members are always welcome!  

 

 

May  

2019 

 

Pot luck luncheon and open house reception  

Sunday, May 26, 2019  

1 pm  

Ogema First Lutheran Church  
 

Please be sure to come and offer Pastor Bob best wishes on 

his retirement and help him celebrate.  

Our best wishes to the graduates of  

Northwoods STaR Ministries:   
 

First LutheranñPrentice:  

Josie Bacholl, Jordan Hora, Kiah Kalander,  

Zach Schmidt, Chelby Hartmann, Megan Raab, 

Keagan Esterholm & Breydon Johnson  
 

First LutheranñWestboro:  

Samantha Rodman & Alex Patrick  
 

As you look to the future may the goals you have set be  

accomplished and your lives fulfilled with Godõs Blessings. 
 

A special recognition will be held during worship at both  

congregations on Sunday, May 19.  

mailto:office@1stfamily.org
http://www.1stfamily.org
mailto:office@1stfamily.org
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From Pastor Bob  

He has told you, O mortal, what is good; and what 

d o e s  t h e  L o r d  r e q u i r e  o f  y o u  

but to do justice, and to love kindness,  

and to walk humbly with your God?   Micah 6:8  

 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ:  

The above passage from Micah is my ordination pas-

sage. Coincidentally, my last Sunday of worship as 

pastor of Northwoods STaR Ministries before I retire 

and fly off into the sunset will be May 26, the 40th an-

niversary of my ordination.  

This is a bittersweet time for me.  I have enjoyed be-

ing pastor here for the past 14 years.  We have had 

many good times together and have done some 

good ministry together.  But I believe I am ready to be 

òretiredó with the ability to go where we want when 

we want.  My first plan is to travel to Costa Rica with our foster daughter Jamie at the beginning of June. 

Jamie is a teacher in Albuquerque, and the trip is with some of her students. Then Jo and I have a bicy-

cle/camping trip planned with our long time biking friends AJ and Linda. In August we will (again) travel 

to Texas, this time to help Rachel and Dan pack and move their things back to Ogema before Rachel 

begins her year of travel for her preaching fellowship from Luther Seminary. Beyond that, we have other 

plans to travel, mainly here in the USA, but also hopefully internationally, especially if we can accompany 

Rachel on one or more of her jaunts abroad in the coming year.  

Most of you already know our òhome baseõ will continue to be our òBunkhouseó in downtown Ogema.  

This means we will probably cross paths many time over the coming years.  I mention this because there 

are some rules to be followed concerning retired pastors living in the community of their former congre-

gations. These are designed to provide boundaries to protect both the congregations and the new pas-

tors from interference by former pastors.  

As of June 1, 2019, I will no longer be the pastor of Northwoods STaR Ministries and its congregations. This 

means I will not be doing any ministry for NSM.  I will not be available for leading worship, presiding at   

weddings and funerals, making home, hospital, or nursing home visits, or doing any other work on behalf 

of the NSM congregations. If you call upon me to do any of these things, I will refer you to the then cur-

rent pastor(s) of NSM. If we meet on the street, in the store, or anywhere else, and you begin a conversa-

tion about NSM or its congregations that seems to require a response from me, my response will most like-

ly be òPlease talk to the current pastor or the church/parish council if you have a concern about that.ó  It 

is important that you respect this boundary.  Your new pastor, whether interim, intern, or called pastor, will 

be the pastor, not I. He or she needs to have your support, which means not calling upon me to do things 

I am no longer supposed to be doing.  

It is possible that down the road when a new pastor is well established that some of these rules will be re-

laxed a bit. But that will be up to the discretion of the new pastor(s) in consultation with the parish coun-

cil. In the meantime, when we meet, feel free to talk about you and your families and even how well 

things are going at church. You may ask about Jo and me and our family, too.  But please do not ask me 

to do parish ministry or expect me to comment on NSM ministry matters unless you have received permis-

sion from the current pastor or parish council to do so.   

Yes, I will still love you all and be praying for the parish, its congregations, and you.  But from June 1 on I 

will be doing so as your friend, not your pastor. For the sake of the ministry of NSM, please respect this 

boundary.  

 

In Christõs Love,   

Pastor Bob Giese  

 

After Worship with Vicar Rachel at St. Paul Lutheran 

Church, Fayetteville, Texas  
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From Pastor Paul  

On Tuesday, April 23rd, we convened the first Northwoods STaR Ministries Worship Committee. Coming 

to the table were Bev Heikkinen, Ruth Ann Pipkorn, Cindy Heikkinen, Jean Hladish, and Joey Nelson, 

Barb Jacobson, and me. In no time at all we discovered a sense of camaraderie and a shared desire 

for creating a quality Northwoods STaR worship experience.  
 

During the course of our conversation, I think we agreed that two important priorities of planning our 

corporate worship life were, 1) to honor the individuality of each of our 4 congregations, and 2) to offer 

a worship experience that expresses our unity. We ask for you patience and support as we move for-

ward.  
 

This month, however, we want to celebrate Pastor Bob's ministry with us as he prepares for retirement. 

We also want to recognize our graduates and continue to wrap all this joy within the celebration of Je-

sus' resurrection!   
 

New life is our theme. New beginnings. God's grace and love for us! Our committee is excited to be a 

part of making it happen! This is an exciting time to be the church.the push -up committee wants to do 

it's best to make God's grace alive and exciting in the lives of our people. We thank you for your help. 

We thank you for your input. I thank you for your support.   
 

Now our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday evening, May 22nd, 6:30 p.m.  

Easter Sunday at Zion  

Women of the ELCA News  

Upcoming Meeting ñPRENTICE 

Sunday, May 19 at 9 am  
 

Upcoming Meeting ñOGEMA 

Wednesday, June 19 at 12:30 pm  

Potluck and Kitchen Shower  

 

Upcoming Event ñOGEMA 

Mother/Daughter Banquet  

Saturday, May 18th at 5 pm  

Rail Trail CaféñOgema  
 

Menu:  Beef Tips and Noodles, Green Beans,  

Breadstick and Cheesecake  
 

White Elephant Gift Exchange  
 

Please call Bev Steffen 715 -767-5474 by  

Saturday, May 7 to sign up .  


